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March 15, 2010

The Honorable Patrick Leahy, Chairman

The Honorable John Cornyn

Judiciary Committee

224 Senate Office Building

United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senators Leahy and Cornyn:

The Society of Environmental Journalists hopes that you will continue in this Congress your efforts to pass the Faster FOIA Act, creating an advisory commission to address the substantial delays in processing Freedom of Information requests to federal agencies.

For environmental journalists, who attempt to report what the government knows and what it is doing in the aftermath of disaster, time is clearly of the essence.   Terrible and poignant examples of Freedom of Information gone wrong exist.   Journalists were quick to file FOIA requests following the tragic displacement of New Orleans citizenry by Hurricane Katrina in 2005.  Some agencies simply did not release information they had in hand about potential dangers to health and safety.  There was immediate and compelling need for that information and some of it has not been released to this day.

Government agencies identify threats to health and safety. They study the vulnerabilities of dams, pipelines, coal mines, and other structures.  They collect data on the effects of manufacturing on soil air and water.   They monitor seismic faults, atmospheric changes, and the well-being of waterways.   

Environmental journalists may need to report matters quickly even absent immediate threat to health and safety.   When the government contemplates passage of laws or regulations the public needs government information if it can participate in those decisions. 

For environmental journalists, the most serious impediment to Freedom of Information is delay.  We would applaud the commission for studying what causes delay and implementing the findings of such a study would be very welcome to us.  

We are grateful for your continued enthusiasm for making Freedom of Information work. 

Sincerely,  

[image: image2.png]



Christy George, SEJ President
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